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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Monday 8th May 2023 
    Coronation Bank Holiday 

School Closed 
 

Tuesday 9th May 2023 
“Frozen” School Production 

 
Wednesday 10th May 2023 
“Frozen” School Production 

 
Thursday 11th May 2023 

Year 11 Celebration Mass & BBQ 
 

Thursday 11th May 2023 
Year 10 Parents Evening 

Coronation Weekend  -  God Save the King! 

Mr Johnston  -  Headteacher 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter  

This morning (Friday 5
th
) we held a coronation ceremony at St. Mary’s with the whole-school in attendance to 

mark the occasion of King Charles III and Queen Consort, Camilla acceding to the throne as Head of State, 
not only for Great Britain, but also for the 54 countries of the Commonwealth across the world. It is an historic 
event for our society and one I know that many of you will be watching and celebrating with family and friends 
over the weekend. Luckily, this morning we avoided the downpour that happened not long after we left the 
tennis courts! 

King Charles III has had many ‘firsts’ as he has waited to become King. He is the first British monarch to have 
gone to school, rather than be educated by a private tutor at Buckingham Palace. When he joined school for 
the first time, his Headteacher encouraged him to join the football team so he could play as an equal with his 
peers. He is also the first monarch to attend university – having read History and Archaeology at the University 
of Cambridge.  

King Charles has shown himself to be a principled man, who puts others before himself and sees his role as 
one of service. This is a very Christian viewpoint and one we share through our values as a school of Love, 
Respect, Flourish. Some of his most important work is as the founder and patron of the ‘Prince’s Trust’ since 
1976, which has become the UK’s leading youth charity. More recently he has become the patron of the  
International Rescue Committee, a global charity aiming to help refugees and those displaced by war,  
persecution and natural disaster.  

King Charles will pledge to rule with justice and mercy and to serve God and all his subjects when he is 
crowned and anointed at the ceremony in Westminster Abbey tomorrow, 6

th
 May. 

Prayer for Christian Unity under the reign of King Charles III: 

Lord God, 
In your power you provide for your people and rule over them in love. 

Grant your servant Charles the spirit of wisdom and government, that during his reign your church  
may be protected and Christian devotion may continue in peace; 

That so persevering in good works to the end, he may by your mercy enter into your everlasting kingdom; 
Through Jesus Christ, your Son, our Lord, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit,  

one God now and forever. 
Amen. 

https://www.stfrancistrust.net/
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WARM YOUR HEART WITH FROZEN JR. AT SMCS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Disney’s Frozen JR. is playing at St Mary’s on  
Tuesday 9

th
 May and Wednesday 10

th
 May at 7.00pm 

The spectacular 60-minute musical, designed for middle school-aged performers, is 
based on the 2013 Disney film and the 2018 Broadway adaptation.  

 
Do you want to build a snowman? You’ll love this fanciful and heartwarming stage adaptation of the top-

grossing animated film of all time! Join Anna, Elsa, and all of your favorite characters as they embark on an 
epic, ice-filled journey of self-discovery, camaraderie, and the real meaning of true love. Adapted for young 
performers, this musical includes favorite Frozen songs such as “Love Is an Open Door,” “Do You Want to 

Build a Snowman?,” and “Let It Go,” as well as wonderful new songs from the Broadway production.  
With its empowering message of love and understanding, Frozen JR. is sure to melt your heart! 

 
Remember to wear your Frozen outfits! 

 

For information on purchasing tickets please visit Eventbrite. 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/626151384647/ 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/626151384647/
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Coronation Celebration at SMCS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SMCS Students gathered together on Friday morning 
to celebrate and mark the occasion of the Coronation 

of HM King Charles III. 
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Music Department News... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On Tuesday 25

th
 April, an array of talented  

musicians took to the stage in the Spring 
Concert.  
 
There was a wide range of performances including piano solos, Year 9 and Year 10 bands, the  
orchestra and the choir. A special mention to the school Gospel Choir who made their debut  
performance on Tuesday night with 'Lord, I lift Your Name on high' and 'How good it is'.  
 
Thank you to all the performers and the Music Department who came together to create such a  
memorable evening.  

 

 

 

 

 
Student Report by Anice, Year 10 
Rotary Young Musician Contest 2023 
 
 
 

Last Saturday, Jayden and I went to the Bishop’s Stortford Rotary 
Young Musician Competition.  

 
It was Jayden’s first time and he was runner up in  
Intermediate Piano which is always a class with a huge  
number of entries.  He played a difficult piece by Liszt and 
received great praise from the adjudicator.  

 
It was my second time going to this competition and this year,  
instead of going for the Intermediate Category, my teacher told me 
to go for the Senior Category. I was shocked and extremely nervous 
as this meant I would be against more experienced and mature  
musicians. I tried my best to convey the story of the piece (Quiet 
City) to the audience and surprisingly I won my category. I got a 
place to compete in the evening concert for the titles of Young  
Musician of the Year and Overall Senior Winner. Although I didn't 
win anything, I learnt a lot from the virtuosic musicians and  
expanded my knowledge on Musical Performance.  
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Year 10 Student ~ Congratulations 

 
Congratulations to William U, Year 10, 
who has recently signed a contract with  
Ipswich Town Football Club on the  
Youth Team! 
 
We are exceptionally proud of him and wish 
him every success.  

Year 7 Sporting Achievement 

 
The PE Department would like to celebrate the 
wonderful golfing achievements of one of our 
Year 7 students.   
 
Here is his match report: 
 
On Monday, 25th April I had the honour to represent St Marys in 
the Hertfordshire School Mid Handicap Championship held at 
Royston Golf course.  Royston is one of the hardest and most  
interesting courses I have ever played. 
 
I really enjoyed the day and was very happy to score well with 42 
Stableford points earning me 2nd place overall out of a field of 30 
players. 
 
I have now been included in the team that will represent  
Hertfordshire competing against Bedfordshire, Middlesex and  
Essex in the Inter-County McPartlin Trophy Competition at  
Dunstable Downs on the 17th  September. 
 
Tanus, Year 7  
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KS3 Science  ~  Earn St Mary’s Award Points! 

 

Read and review this new book to earn SMA points! 

Strong links to Y9 curriculum: review your knowledge of cells. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 COLLECT A BOOK AND FORM FROM THE LIBRARY 
 READ THE BOOK AND HAND IN THE REVIEW  

 EARN ST MARY’S AWARD POINTS  
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Year 11 & Year 13 Leavers ~ School Library Books! 

 
 

Year 11 and Year 13 Leavers 
 

Please check carefully to see if you have any  
school library books at home.  

 
Make sure you return these to the library before  

you leave the school.  
 

You can make a big difference to future students  
by bringing back your books.   

 

 

 
 

Would you like to donate a book to the library  
as a leaving gift to St Mary’s?  

 
From today, your parents/carers can pay £5 or £10 via ParentPay,  

using the item ‘Y11/13 Leaver book gift to the school library’.  
 

The money will be used to buy a book and a special bookplate with your name on 
it will be added to this new book in the library in September.  

This will be a permanent record of your contribution to the school.  
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Can you help with work experience placements? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Can you, your business or employers offer any of our students  

a work experience placement? 
 

 
Our Year 10 Students are busy looking for placements and contacting employers about 

work experience placements. But can you, your business, company or employer offer any 
of our students a work experience placement? 

 
We are looking to build a portfolio of employers who can host our students for work  
experience. If your company insurance allows for work experience placements and  

are able to help, please do let Mrs Knight in Careers know.  
 
 

Drop us an email at info@stmarys.net FAO: Careers. 

mailto:info@stmarys.net
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We are hiring! 

 

 

Click Here For Latest Vacancy Information 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies 

Schoolwear 2023/2024 

 

Fosters Schoolwear and Uniform4Kids are our uniform stockists 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies
http://www.fostergroup.co.uk/
https://www.uniform4kids.com/collections/st-marys-catholic-school%20
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